Elizabeth Townes Board Meeting 
Minutes of September 8, 2010
I. Meeting called to order at 7:30 P. M.

  LaDonna Walden, Pat Hedrick, John Picinich, Mary Lennert and Jim Cannon in attendance.    

II. Minutes for July 14, 2010 board meeting was approved via e-mail between meetings.  All in favor.
III. Treasure Report:

The budget for next year has been prepared by the Treasurer.  The budget was discussed and approved by a vote of 3 to 2.  The budget will be handed out to all homeowner’s at the annual meeting.   
IV. New Business:
A. Homeowner request to meet with board was granted for September 8th board meeting.  The homeowner wanted to let the board know that he was happy with work done on sidewalk but requested that management send letters prior to any work being performed on homeowner’s property.  A complaint was also made for the either slow or no response from the management company after several attempts to resolve an issue on the property.  Board agreed and apologized for any problems or misunderstanding.  The board is to address this with the management company. 

B. Board has been given a figure of approximately $1,500.00 to replace dead shrubs this fall in the community.  All board members in favor. 

C. Board voted to have Wax Myrtle on Delores Ferguson cut down and removed.  All board members in favor.
D. At the July 14th board meeting all members were in favor of extending the date for homeowner responsibility to maintain privacy fence to November 1, 2010.  Board members wanted to include this again in the September minutes as a reminder to homeowner’s that have a fence.

E.  Environmentally friendly mosquito control at detention ponds is pending.  

F.  Security in the community continues to be discussed by the board and currently pending.

G.  Board continues to monitor parking issues on Timothy Court.

H. Partial fence built in community was discussed by the board and all agreed that it needs to be removed.

I. Board discussed $10,000.00 in total bills paid by Elizabeth Townes Homeowner’s Community for false charges. 

V. Repairs:
A. Bids for two homes at 8908 and 8916 Bryant Field Circle were received for the installation of dryer vents that were never installed.  Motion made by John Picinich to complete repairs with all in favor. 

B. Home at 9634 Elizabeth Townes Ln. that is missing siding in front of unit voted by board members for repairs with all in favor.

C. Installation of missing aluminum fascia on 2nd story gable end at 9513 Elizabeth Townes Ln. was voted by board members for repairs with all in favor. 

D.  Replacement of damaged vinyl siding and outside corner on side & rear of home at 9620 Elizabeth Townes Ln. was voted by board members with all in favor. 

E. Repairs for 8933 Bryant Field Circle placed on hold for now.  Board would like to include additional homes for this type of repair to receive a reduced charge sometime this winter.

VI. Hearings:
1. Improper placement of trash can on Bryant Field Circle was addressed with a letter from the management company.  Resident did not show at the September 8th board meeting.  All board members in favor of fine to homeowner in the amount of $25.00. 
2. Noise nuisance on Bryant Field Circle was addressed with a letter from the management company.  Resident did not show at the September 8th board meeting.  All board members in favor of fine to homeowner in the amount of $25.00.  

3. Improper placement of trash can on Houston Ridge Rd. for an extended amount of time was addressed with a letter from the management company.  Resident did not show at the September 8th board meeting.  All board members in favor of fine to homeowner in the amount of $100.00. 
4. Over weight truck with no license plate parked illegally in the community was addressed with a letter from the management company.  Resident did not show at the September 8th board meeting.  All board members in favor of fine to homeowner in the amount of $25.00.

5. Noise nuisance on Timothy Court was addressed with a letter from the management company.  Resident did not show at the September 8th board meeting.  All board members in favor of fine to homeowner in the amount of $25.00.  
VII. Annual Meeting:

Open board for first 15 minutes, all board members approved.

There will be an annual increase of 5%

Budget to be distributed at the meeting

Discussion on repairs that were made this year

Sewer Issues

VIII. Pool will close for the year 2010 on October 1st.

 Meeting adjourned at 9:00 P. M. motion by Jim Cannon and John Picinich 2nd.  
Minutes taken by Pat Hedrick, Board Secretary 
